
 

 

      1407 W. North Temple, Suite 330 

       Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 

 

 

July 28, 2016 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 

Public Service Commission of Utah 

Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 

160 East 300 South 

Salt Lake City, UT 84114 

 

Attn: Gary Widerburg 

 Commission Secretary 

 

RE: Request for Revised Effective Date and Extended Comment Period 

 In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Revisions to Electric Service Schedule 

No. 114, Air Conditioner Direct Load Control Program (A/C-DLC) – (Cool Keeper 

Program) – Docket No. 16-035-T10 

On July 26, 2016, the Company filed Advice No. 16-09 in the above referenced matter. The Office 

of Consumer Services reached out to Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) after the filing was 

made to discuss any impacts of an extended comment period. An extended comment period will 

not have any impacts on the operation or budget of the Cool Keeper Program and will ensure a 

thorough review is possible due to other more pressing items, such as the wattsmart Business 

program update filing the Company intends to file next week.  

Accordingly, the Company respectfully requests a revised effective date of December 1, 2016 for 

changes proposed in Advice No. 16-09, and for an extended comment period for party comments 

to be due September 30, 2016, and reply comments due by November 1, 2016.    

Revised tariff sheets with updated “FILED” and “EFFECTIVE” dates in the footers, as well as 

any other necessary edits based on party comments, will be included with the Company’s reply 

comments.  

Informal inquiries regarding this matter may be directed to Michael Snow, Customer Solutions 

Regulatory Manager, at (801) 220-4214. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Bill Comeau 

Director, Customer Solutions 

 

Enclosures 

cc: Division of Public Utilities 

 Office of Consumer Services 


